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Belgian and Luxembourg members gather for Parents' Day Celebration 

 

During this month since the European conference in London we have experienced in many ways the heart 

of our Heavenly Father and have won new children to fight for the Kingdom of Heaven. 

 

On the first of March we opened a second center in our country in Louvain. Louvain is a very famous 

university town in Belgium about a half hour's drive from Brussels. 

 

The city has 27,000 inhabitants and 30,000 students. Half of the students belong to the French speaking 

people and the other half to the Flemish speaking people. We are planning to do many activities with the 

students there. The students in Brussel are quite different; they are mostly atheistic and materialistic. But 

Louvain has a Christian base and people are more open, searching for religious truth. 

 

The biggest problem of our country is to unite the Flemish and the Wallenish people. This is only possible 

through the Divine Principle movement. People will be very astonished and attracted as we do this. 

 

We have good contacts with one university professor of electronics and with another professor who 

escaped from Poland. The latter is now seriously studying the Divine Principle. One of our members is a 

good friend of a Jesuit Catholic priest, the director of the most famous college of Brussels. He has visited 

us and we have established a deep relationship. 

 

More than through words, people are attracted by the spiritual atmosphere and love we can express in the 

family. People are often astonished that we are already such a worldwide movement. Newspaper and 

magazine articles and the Way of the World helps us to show all the different aspects of our work for the 

restoration of the world. 

 

 

 


